CSULB Educational Policies Council Minutes  Sept. 15, 2004   Meeting 2004-5: 01

Present: O. Benli, Business Administration; S. Cynar, Engineering; L. Farmer, Education; M. Finney, Liberal Arts; H. Fung, VP Academic Affairs; D. Hamm, Lecturer (Teacher Ed.); P. Lewis, Center for Intl. Ed.; L. Martinez, Liberal Arts;  K. Merryfield, Natl. Sciences & Math; M. Pounds, Arts; D. Samuelson, Liberal Arts; R. Sexauer, Arts; S. Stanley, Health & Human Serv.; Hironao Okahana, student-at-large; Guest: S. Crowther, Finance Dept.; M Khan, Business

The meeting was convened by David Huckaby at 2:13  pm in BH 255.

1. It was M/S/P to approve the agenda.

2. It was M/S/P to approve the minutes of the April 28 meeting (2003-4: 12) with minor spelling corrections (R. Hupke, S. Stanley, sub-committee).

It was M/S/P to approve the minutes of the Apr. 28 meeting (2005: 00) with minor changes of  spellings (R. Hupke, S. Stanley). (Attachment 1-1)

3. It were no announcements.

4. David Huckaby introduced and oriented the new members. (Attachment 1-2). It was noted that General Education course review is delegated to the General Education Governing Committee.  The Graduate Writing Assessment Policy Committee also reports to the Educational Policies Council. The procedures of the PEP council were revised in 1987, but some practices remain. There will be a CPR meeting next Wednesday. 

5. The annual report to the CSULB Academic Senate (Attachment 1-3) was reviewed.  Several items will probably be discussed this year. 


It was M/S/P to accept the report.
6. The annual report of the International Education Committee (Attachment 1-4) was reviewed. That committee is working on a document about linkages between educational institutions. Internationalization of the Curriculum Awards were moved to the EEE Awards under the Faculty Center for Professional Development. Paul Lewis mentioned regional subcommittees, some of whose members deal with curriculum and others focus on events/presentations. The committee participates in study abroad programs (e.g., linked institutions, CSU system international programs); in some outside programs the student may need to take an educational leave.   Potential activities of IEC interest groups are difficult to actualized because of time constraints. Getting course equivalencies for non-U.S. courses was appreciated. The direction for this year was not detailed. The status of one staff position may be reviewed. More financial relief for international students has not been found. The number of international students has decreased this year because selection criteria were raised, it is harder for students to get VISAs, fewer Middle East students come to the U.S., short-term exchange students from linkage partners are usually European schools and are increasingly reluctant about U.S. education/policy. 


It was M/S/P to accept the report.
8. A proposal for a name change of the Department, Real Estate, and Law (Attachment 1-6) was reviewed, starting at 2:30pm.  M. Khan and S. Crowther described the rationale for the name change to eliminate the term "Real Estate"; the change was basically a resource re-allocation, and reflects current faculty strength. 


It was M/S/P to waive first reading.


It was M/S/P to recommend the  name change.

7. It is hoped that appointment of members to the Academic Appeals Committee (Attachment 1-5) will occur at the next meeting.

8. There is a CSULB Assessment Committee, to which there should be a EPC representative. Arts and Business do not have representatives to the Assessment committee. David Samuelson is already on the Assessment Committee. The Assessment Committee might be embedded in the Program Review committee. David will email the council members for volunteers to serve as EPC representatives to the Assessment Committee.

9. The meeting was adjourned at 3:42pm. The next meeting will be held in BH-255; most meetings will be held in BH-302.

Respectfully submitted, Lesley Farmer

